
 

 

 

April 12, 2023 
 
 
 

Hello Clinical Faculty, 

We appreciate your preparation for your student by completing the training for the PT Clinical 
Performance Instrument (CPI) 3.0. We believe this tool will decrease your time spent with 
summative evaluations of your student(s). 
 
This version of the CPI tool has improvements over the second version, including:  

• Reduction in performance criteria from 18 to 12  
• Same descriptive rating anchors, but improved rules to determine accurate ratings 

 
The CPI 3.0 training include a narrated video, approximately 20-28 minutes in length. The 
videos allow participants to pause or rewind but does not allow them to fast forward.  
 
The assessment has 21 questions. Participants must score a 100% on the assessment to re-
ceive their certificate of completion. The assessment can be taken as many times as needed to 
achieve the passing score.  
 
It’s advisable for both SCCEs & CIs to complete the CPI training. However, CIs assigned to 
mentor our DPT students must complete the training via the link,  
https://learningcenter.apta.org/p/CPI-3_CI-SCCE PRIOR to the CE placement start date.  
 
The CPI 3.0 utilizes the APTA SSO. Because of this, all users will need to have an APTA 
account. This does not mean that users need to be APTA members. If a user already has an 
APTA account, they do not create a new one. Users can contact APTA Member Success to 
obtain their account information. If a user does not have an APTA account, they can create a 
free APTA account. The email address used and/or the APTA number received during account 
set-up will be required for completing the spreadsheet. Users can obtain their APTA number by 
logging in to www.apta.org, clicking My Profile, and locating the APTA ID number at the top of 
the My APTA page. 
 
Ohio CEU application has been submitted and is pending approval. Additional CPI information 
can be found on the Ohio Kentucky Consortium of Physical Therapy website: 
https://www.okptce.com/pt-cpi-3-0.  
 
Please let me know if you have questions or concerns regarding your ability to complete the CPI 
training by the start of the scheduled CE experience.  
 
Thanks, Dr. Debbie George, Dr. Stefanie Anderson, and Ms. Amy Persson 


